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SUBJECT:  2020-2021 WATER AND SEWER FUND BUDGET 

 

 
ISSUED BY THE CITY MANAGER                                                               FORT WORTH, TEXAS 

 
Attached is a presentation outlining the Proposed FY2020-2021 Operating Budget for the Water and Sewer 
Fund. The Fund anticipates a 0.79% or $3.7M increase in total expenditures primarily due to increases in 
capital spending necessary to fund the 5-Year Capital Improvements Program. Operating increases include 
transfers to the Trinity River Authority for wastewater treatment, increases in the cost of retiree healthcare, 
anticipated increases in the Utility’s bad debt write off.  
 
The attached presentation also provides updates to major programs and organizational priorities addressed 
in the FY2020-2021 budget. The Utility is beginning to reap the benefits to operations of prior year capital 
investments. That is highlighted in both the biosolids and MyH2O programs. Water loss will also be 
addressed through enhanced distribution system leak detection efforts and the launch of the SmartRepair 
program, offering household assistance to residents who are unable to pay for the repair of leaks in their 
homes. In 2021 the Utility will also increase its focus on safety and will improve compliance and efficiency 
through efforts to improve contracting and procurement activities.  
  
Each year the Utility completes cost of service studies for Retail and Wholesale customer classes for 
both water and sewer services. Those studies are used to determine the rates that will be recommended 
to the City Council. This year’s retail cost of service studies indicate that adequate revenue exists within 
the current retail rate structure so additional rate adjustments are not required.   
 
In addition to retail rates, wholesale rates paid by the Utility’s 34 water customer cities and 23 sewer 
customer cities are based on cost of service studies. Those studies are performed on a 3-year rotation 
using consultant services, alternating water and sewer with department staff completing the study the 
other years. For FY2020-2021 both water and sewer studies were completed by NewGen Strategies 
and Solutions. The process and methodology are established within the Uniform Wholesale Contracts 
for water and sewer services. Studies are based on test year expenditure data, adjusting for known and 
measurable changes. Volumes used to calculate the rate change are based on prior year actual use. 
Results of the cost of service studies and preliminary rates are presented to the Wholesale Advisory 
Committee, comprised of representatives of each of the customer cities. Staff met with the Cost of 
Service Subcommittee of the Wholesale Advisory Committee on February 20 and May 14 and met with 
the full Wholesale Advisory Committee on June 25 to present the final wholesale water and sewer rates. 
Study recommendations result in in revenue requirements of +1.0% for Wholesale Water and -10.5% 
for Wholesale Sewer service.  
 
Should you have any questions about the proposed budget or rate processes, please contact Water 
Director Chris Harder at 817-392-5020 or Deputy Director Kara Shuror at 817-392-8819. 
 
 
 
David Cooke  
City Manager 
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*Includes conversion of 2020 mid‐year commitment for Communications Specialist
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